April 30, 1981

Mrs. Alice Kavookjian
- 860 United hations Plaza
Hew York, New York 10017

Dear Mrs. Kavookjian:

We gratefully acknowledge receipt of your
recent donation of $100.00 (one hundred dollars)
which you kindly gave to the Diocese of the
Armenian Church of America.

Such commitment is a true sign that Christ is
indeed with His Church.

e are thankful for this support that as-
sists us in meeting our needs and better serving
our Armenian community, of which vou are a most
valuable part.

Yours sincerely,

Frank Avakian Stoneson
Executive Director
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